
MINUTES 
 
  

CITY OF NEW ROADS CITY COUNCIL 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
August 7, 2018 

 
 

The New Roads City Council met in regular session at 5:30 o’clock P.M. Tuesday,  
August 7, 2018 at the City Hall in New Roads, Louisiana.  Mayor Pro Tem Elmer G. 
Dixon  called the meeting to order.  A roll call resulted as follows: 
 
PRESENT:   Vernell Davis, Kurt Kellerman, Kirk White  and Bernadine St. Cyr 
 
ABSENT:   None 
 
Notice of this meeting was duly exercised and mailed per bylaws:  
 
Adoption of Minutes of Meeting of July 17, 2018 
 
The  minutes of the Regular Council meeting of July 17, 2018  were submitted for 
approval. 
 
The reading of the minutes was waived. 
 
Motion by Mr. White and seconded by Mr. Davis. 
 
RESOLVED, That the minutes be adopted in their entirety. 
 
A roll call vote resulted as follows: 
 
YEAS: Davis, Kellerman, St. Cyr and White 
NAYS: None 
ABSTAIN: None 
ABSENT: None 
 
On a vote of 4-0-0-0, the motion carried. 
 
Engineer’s Report 
 
Cletus Langlois  gave the following report. 
 
False River Sidewalk Project – sidewalks are complete and pending inspection by 
the state. 
 
Riverdale Subdivision – emails have been sent and meetings held with the owners 
regarding the problems with the mesh lining and drainage.    
 
Further discussion of the drainage problems at Riverdale Subdivision resulted in the 
following motion. 
 
Motion by Mr. White and seconded by Mr. Davis. 
 
RESOLVED, That  a letter be sent to the contractor requesting his appearance at the 
next council meeting.  
 
RESOLVED FURTHER, That a representative from the Housing Authority also be 
requested to attend the next council meeting.   
 
RESOLVED FURTHER, That the recording of the initial presentation by David Strange 



be made available at the next council meeting.  
 
Update on Street Dedications 
 
An update was not available.  
 
Council Reports 
 
Mrs. Dixon reported on her attendance at the Louisiana Municipal Association 
annual convention.  She reiterated the  Governor and the Lt. Governor’s 
comments regarding “unity among city officials”.   
 
Mr. White questioned the status of the changing of damaged boards on Morrison 
Parkway. 
 
Mr. Kellerman questioned the cleaning of the gazebo on Morrison Parkway, the 
readiness of the PA system at the park, and the need for better quality signs to 
advertise  public hearings. 
 
Mr. White asked that the light pole by the Parolli building on Main Street be 
removed.  
 
Kevin McDonald commented on a recent break-in on main Street. 
 
With no further business to come before the council, the meeting adjourned at 6:06 
p.m.  
 
 
 
       ______________________________  
       Elmer G. Dixon  
       Mayor Pro Tem  
 
 
_______________________________ 
Lynette H. Nelson 
Secretary-Treasurer 


